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IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE


16 September, 2010


Meeting commenced:
7.07 p.m.


“                 ended:
9.20 p.m.

PRESENT:
Ann Cavanagh
-
In the Chair 



John Morley
  
-
Deputy Chair 



Councillors Hill, Jones and Kean

COMMUNITY COMMITTEE MEMBERS AND LOCAL RESIDENTS:



Nancy Heap 

-
Irlam and Cadishead Hazard Initiative 



Mary Cherry 

-
Irlam and Cadishead Local History Group



Gladys Marshall
-
Irlam Over 50’s Club



Sybil Norcott

-
Womens’ Institute



Richard Abernethy
-
Irlam and Cadishead Community Festival



Donna Cottrell
-
Salford CVS

                     Gladys Marshall       -          Irlam Over 50’s Club
Saeed Ali                       

Keith Hassall 

Marion Hassall

J Morgan

Barbara Holms

Norman Lowndes

Janet Pearson

Brian Myles

Sean Kilgarriff

Marion Wood

Tracy Kelly

Sue Ness

OFFICERS:



Martin Vickers 
-
Neighbourhood Co-ordinator 



Ursula Sossalla-Iredale -
Neighbourhood Manager 



Chris Trueblood 
-
Community Development Worker


PC Pringle 

-
Greater Manchester Police 



Dave Pike 

-
Greater Manchester Fire & Rescue Service



Chris Barwood 
-
Salford Primary Care Trust



Julia Block

-
Salford Primary Care Trust



Stephen Hands 
-
Urban Vision



Tim Hartley

-
Urban Vision



Dawn Williams 
-
Salford Community Leisure 



Sarah Manion
-
Democratic Services

	
	ITEM
	ACTION TO BE TAKEN BY
	ACTION TAKEN AND RESPONSE

	1.
	1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Bramer-Kelly and Houlton, Mrs Froggatt, Terry Handsley and Chris Williams.


	-
	

	2.
	MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS 

RESOLVED: THAT the minutes of the meeting held on Thursday, 15th July, 2010, be approved as a correct record.
	-


	


	
	ITEM
	ACTION TO BE TAKEN BY
	ACTION TAKEN & RESPONSE

	3.
	MATTERS ARISING

(a) 
Princess Avenue Allotments

          It was reported that Environmental Services were carrying out risk 
          assessments to ensure the site was safe and enable access to 
          funding.

(b)
Recycling Plant
          It was reported that the Recycling Plant was now open 7 days a 
          week.

(c)      Salford Magistrates Court

          Martin Vickers reported that the ministerial visit had taken place 

          and the City Council had put forward a strong proposal not to close 
          the court, Community Committee will be kept informed of any 
          developments in respect of this matter.

          RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

(d)
Christmas Lights

          Chris Trueblood informed Community Committee that so far three 
          meetings had taken place and although there was still a 
          commitment to the Christmas lights, he was unsure whether they 
          would be installed this year. Clarification is needed from Chris 

          Williams on further progress.
	-

-

-

-


	Chris Williams to attend the Community Committee Meeting.


	
	ITEM


	ACTION TO BE TAKEN BY
	ACTION TAKEN & RESPONSE

	
	e)      Park Developments

        It was reported that Steve Jones was liaising with Hamilton Davies 
        Trust regarding match funding. The process was underway 
        regarding the extension to Fit City and contractors will be appointed 
        soon. Plans for the Amphitheatre were also being progressed.


	-

	Steve Jones reported that there had been no response to date from Hamilton Davies Trust.
As part of the planning process a tree survey has been undertaken which highlighted the requirement for 5 trees to be removed and pruning work to be undertaken on a number of other trees. A planning application for the undertaking of this work will be submitted soon.

	4.
	APPROVAL OF NEW COMMUNITY COMMITTEE MEMBER

RESOLVED: THAT the application from Cadishead Community Association seeking membership of the Community Committee be approved.


	-


	

	5.
	HEALTH IMPROVEMENT TEAM UPDATE

Chris Barwood and Julia Block gave a presentation updating Community Committee regarding the Health Improvement Team Project – Summer 2010, with specific reference to:

· Credit Crunch Cookery

· Community Bike Rides

· Men’s Fitness

· Weight Management 

· Book Cook, Little Cook

· Future Projects

RESOLVED: THAT Councillor Kean expressed his thanks and congratulated the Health Improvement Team on the events that had taken place over the summer period.


	
	

	6.


	IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY FESTIVAL 

Richard Abernethy provided Community Committee with an update in regard to the two day event held for the 60th Anniversary of the Community Festival, he reported that this was currently the biggest volunteer lead festival in the City of Salford and welcomed people to join

in and volunteer at events in the future. Richard thanked Community Committee for the funding received which underpinned this event and also funding from Hamilton Davies Trust.

RESOLVED: THAT Councillor Kean expressed his thanks on behalf of all members of the Community Committee to everyone who worked on the event, in the hope of continuing to support it in the future.
	
	


	7.
	NOMINATIONS FOR NEXEN LIAISON GROUP

It was agreed that the following members of the Community Committee would sit on the Liaison Group:

· Councillor Kean 

· Ann Cavanagh 

· John Morley

· Brian Miles

· Norman Lowndes 

Following a site visit to Warrington by two members of the Community Committee positive feedback was received, it was reported that the site was well maintained, clean and tidy and had good security.

Discussion took place in regard to the role of Community Committee in monitoring on-going issues, it was suggested that the next meeting has a particular focus on the new Community Stadium, and that a presentation be received in respect of this matter.
RESOLVED: (1) THAT members of the Community Committee agree the membership of the Nexen Liaison Group.

                      (2) THAT at the next meeting Community Committee receives a presentation in respect of the new Community Stadium.

	Martin Vickers invites Andrew Pringle to attend the next CC Meeting.
	It has been confirmed that Andrew Pringle will present this item at Jan, 2011 meeting.

	8.
	IRLAM AND CADISHEAD INITIATIVES BUDGET PANEL

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the recommendations arising from the meeting of the Budget Sub-Group on 31st August, 2010, be approved.

                     (2) THAT the financial position statement in respect of (a) Devolved Budget, (b) Community Health and Wellbeing Fund and (c) SPAA Active Communities Fund be noted.


	-


	

	9.
	IMPLICATIONS FOR BUDGET REDUCTIONS

Martin Vickers updated members of the Committee in regard to the current budget situation for the City Council, he reported there had been a reduction in revenue funding within specific areas but that there was a commitment from Salford City Council to preserve front line services where possible. 

Discussion took place in regard to ring-fencing funding to cover salary costs for the Ranger and Arts Officers posts included in the Devolved Budget 2010/11. It was agreed that these posts have added value and have attracted further funding. Martin reported that he would take back the action regarding the future of the Park Ranger Service.

RESOLVED: THAT it was agreed £36,000 would be ring-fenced in the Devolved Budget 2010/11 for salaries, and that this would be reviewed at the next meeting.
	Martin Vickers


	


	10.
	HIGHWAYS UPDATE

Stephen Hands reported that the proposed next phase of the Highways Investment Programme was being submitted to Lead Member on 28th September.

Members of the Community Committee raised the following issues:

· Chapel Rd, Astley Rd & Macdonald Road 

· Station Road 

· Parking Bays – Liverpool Road / Green Lane 

Uschi Sossalla-Iredale circulated information in regard to schemes funded through the Devolved Highways Budget, which included the following new schemes for approval:

· Marlborough Road / Liverpool Road 

· Top of New Moss Road 

· Sandywarps 

· School Lane 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT Stephen Hands investigates the identified issues as raised by members of the Community Committee.

                     (2) THAT Community Committee approves the four new schemes to be funded through the Devolved Highways Budget.

	Stephen Hands 
	Please see attached sheet for feedback on individual issues raised.

	11.
	POLICE UPDATE

PC Mike Pringle provided the Committee with a crime and disorder briefing updating members of the Community on the following offences:

· Burglary Dwellings; 

· Robbery;

· Theft of Motor Vehicles;

· Theft from Motor Vehicles;

· Assault 

· Anti Social Behaviour

PC Pringle highlighted Anti Social Behaviour as one of the major local priorities for police and Community Support Officer’s.

It was reported that the business community in the area were experiencing a major problem in regard to the theft of fuel from vehicles, an individual has now been arrested and charged for these and other offences.

PC Pringle informed the Committee that 200 grids had been taken from the Irlam, Cadishead and Eccles area, enquiries are still being undertaken and PC Pringle urged people to make contact with the police if they see anything suspicious.

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.
	-


	


	12.
	NEIGHBOURHOOD PARTNERSHIP BOARD / NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT UPDATE

The Neighbourhood Manager provided an update, providing information on the following:

· Firework display 5th November, 2010, will go ahead.

· Liverpool Road Corridor

· Hopper Bus – Pilot service (replace 67L) 

· Topping out/Tour of the new High School, taking place at the end of October.

RESOLVED: THAT this information be noted.


	-
	

	13.
	SIGNIFICANT PLANNING APPLICATIONS

Tim Hartley reported that nothing had been received for planning in regard to the rumor of a small Tesco store on Liverpool Road, Tim stated that he will contact the Tesco Store Manager to explore this further. 

Councillor Kean informed Community Committee that Barton Renewable Energy Plant had been discussed at Planning, although the final decision would be made by Trafford, people can make representation to Salford as part of the consultation. 

RESOLVED: THAT this information be noted

	Tim Hartley


	

	14.
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS / OPEN FORUM

(a) Manhole Covers on School Lane 

     It was reported that all the manhole covers on School lane had been 
     covered with tarmac, Stephen Hands stated that initially the gullies are 
     covered due to the type of material used on the road surface and then 
     they are reinstated.

(b) 57 School Lane 

     A member of the Community Committee raised an issue with the rain 
     not draining away and coming over the curb on to the footpath.


	Stephen Hands to follow up this issue.

Stephen Hands to follow up this issue.


	

	15.
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED: THAT the next meeting of the Irlam and Cadishead Community Committee be held on Thursday, 18th November, 2010, to commence at 7.00 p.m. at St. Mary’s Church Hall, Penry Avenue, Cadishead.
	-
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